

Miller's Ridge Association General Meeting

The Miller's Ridge Association General Meeting was held on 19 June 2007. One of the main topics discussed was the status of the neighborhood sign. After discussing the various proposals for bids, a vote was taken and the general population decided that they would award MCJ Construction Services the job. Other items discussed were the sidewalks that were identified as needing repair. Also discussed were board positions that required action. Richard Fields resigned as the President of the association and Tracy Souza assumed the duties of the President until the next elections are held. Barry Hunt resigned as secretary because of his involvement with the C. O. P. program. Robert Whitehead was nominated and voted in to assume the position of Secretary.

At the September General meeting, nominations for Board positions will be accepted. Anyone wishing interested in running for a board position, please contact Betty Koula at 655-4573. Elections will be held during the October General meeting.

Our next Miller's Ridge Association General Meeting will be held August 14th, 7 PM at St. John Nemann Catholic Church in the teen room.

Special Recognition

Special thanks to Richard Fields for his support and service to the community. Richard Fields has held the position of President over the years with a short break

in between his terms. Richard has been instrumental in the success of many programs that we currently have. He has been a role model for others to emulate, often volunteering his time. He has organized many events, such as the Dump Your Junk Weekend, met with many community leaders, and set up meetings between city officials and the community. Once again, Richard, thank you for all your efforts and your selfless support to our community.

Miller's Ridge Sign

Robert Whitehead of MCJ Construction Services will be working on the sign. He has asked for volunteers to assist with this project in order to help keep costs down. However, if he has no assistance with this project, he is still willing to complete the project but he will require an increase of his fees. He is asking for volunteers wanting to help with the sign to show up on August 4th at 7:30 AM in front of the Miller's Ridge sign. Colors for the sign were also selected. The sign will be dark colored letters with a light background.

Neighborhood Safety and Security

We are still out patrolling and there are still many homes without porch lights on or no lighting at all. This is for the safety of your family to just turn a light on to keep crime off your street. High grass also makes burglars think that you are out of town, a

Miller's Ridge Web site: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/millers
New MRNA E-mail address: Millersridgesatx@yahoo.com (write us your comments and suggestions. This site is checked by MRNA board members.)
If you're are interested in receiving this monthly news letter by e-mail, send us an email requesting the news letter with your email address.

well trimmed yard makes them believe that you are there and and not on vacation. There are still many of you that are waiting to take the 8 hour Bexar County Class, and I have called Officer Lopez many times and still he has not returned calls to me. As soon as I get a date for the next class I will report it in the newsletter.

Give me a call if you have not signed up and want to do so maybe the more interest we have the county will get another class together. 210-655-9556

Barry Hunt COP Team Captain

General Neighborhood News and Information

August 7th is the Annual National Night Out. Although there are no scheduled activities for this night in Miller's Ridge everyone is encouraged to get out and walk around the neighborhood. This is the ideal opportunity to meet your neighbors.

After the rain that we have had many of the lawns have had a growth spurt. There are many lawns that are in desperate need of maintenance. Remember it is everyone's responsibility to maintain their yards. If there are vacant houses next to you that have not been cut or you know of someone that might benefit from your generosity, please cut their front lawns. This reduces pests and keeps our neighborhood looking nice.

Community Interests and Notices

Richard Fields will be moving soon and has many items that he wants to sell. If you are interested in purchasing anything or have questions contact him at 653-0360.

Anyone interested in receiving this newsletter via email instead of in print, please send an email to Millersridgesatx@yahoo.com.

Board and Committee Members

Board Members

Tracy Souza	President	655-0357
Wilburn Gloor	Treasure	653-7866
Milton Jones	Programs	967-0812
Larry Shanklin	Membership	653-9102
Robert Whitehead	Secretary	863-9677

C.O.P. Program

Barry Hunt	Leader	655-9556
------------	--------	----------

Team Captains

Team Captains			
Stanley Thomas	Ludgate/	599-0901	
	Dunhill		
Chris Schloemer	Annandale/	590-4599	
	Bayport		
Leo Zapedo	Chesterbrook	289-9770	
Michele Steele	Chelmsford	657-5516	
Robert Whitehead	Chelmsford/	863-9677	
	Vineland		
Rashael Pose	Cleseawood	657-0620	
Richard Fields	Millers Ridge	653-0360	
Carol Gilg	Millers Ridge	653-7947	
Wilburn Gloor	Dunstable	653-7866	
Barry Hunt	Dunstable	655-9556	















Miller's Ridge Web site: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/millers
New MRNA E-mail address: Millersridgesatx@yahoo.com (write us your comments and suggestions. This site is checked by MRNA board members.)
If you're are interested in receiving this monthly news letter by e-mail, send us an email requesting the news letter with your email address.